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Verne, B. Michael Bol.\o
From:

Sent:  Thursday, December 13, 2007 9:30 PM

To: Vemne, B. Michael

Subject: Authority to Determine Fair Market Value

Mike,

I 'am writing to confirm that the following delegation of authority to determine fair market value is valid for purposes
of Rule 801.10(c)(3).

The proposed acquisition has been approved by the Presidential Committee of the acquiring person’s ultimate
parent entity (UPE). The Presidential Committee, which consists of officers and directors of the UPE, sits beiow
the UPE's Board of Directors and has the authority to approve the Proposed acquisition. The officer-director who
is responsible for the relevant business division (the “Officer”) is authorized (i) to execute any transaction
documents approved by the Presidential Committee: and (i1} to delegate his signing authority to any senior
employee that he may deem fit (the “Authorized Employees™). There is no specific delegation of authority with

to the Authorized Employees. Neither the Officer nor the Authorized Empioyees are financial officers but they
perform valuations in the ordinary course of their duties and are familiar with the type of business being valued.

Under these facts, would a fair market value determination made by the Officer or by one of the Authorized
Employees be valid for HSR purposes, provided that it is done in good faith and within the 60-day time frame
specified in Rule 801 10(c)(3)7
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This message is intended only for the use of the Addressee and may

contain information that is privileged and confidential. 1If Yyou are not the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination of this
communication is strictly prohibited. TIf you have received this communication
in error, please erase all copies of the message and its attachments and
notify us immediately.
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